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"Achieving Our Goals” 

President Michael Burk rang the bell at 12:15 PM 
Sally Olson led the group in an invocation followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and the Optimist Creed. 
Returnees included Jeff and Sally Olson. Guest was Sandra Goad who was introduced by Emily Baxter 
 
Half pot name drawn was John Bender who won $7.00. He wanted to donate it to the club, but was     
reminded that club rules now state that the money must be accepted. 
 
Several optimists donated conscience money including Emily Baxter who commented on her husband’s 
health problems. He has improved and is retiring. Best wishes to them! 
 
Sunshine Report-Gary Burk had nothing to report and reminded everyone to contact him regarding     
members and illnesses. 
 
President Announcements 

• Wednesday, July 17 is the visit to Camp Carson.  
Carpooling is suggested. Meet at 11:30 am for a tour with Mark at the Ed Edwards Lodge at Camp     
Carson. If attending for lunch and check presentation, that begins at 12:30 pm.  Princeton is on Central 
Daylight Time like us. If you have not mailed your check to donate to the camp, you may make payment 
by mail  as follows: 
         Evansville Downtown Optimist Foundation 
         PO Box 3882 
         Evansville, IN 47737 
 
• Saturday, July 20th is the Picnic in Scott Township Park 
The park is on Schlensker, one mile from Browning Rd. The club will provide meats. Barbecue was    
suggested. Members are to bring side dishes. A sign up list was passed around, but we would still love to 
have you. Feel free to bring extended family and guests. 
 

• August 9 & 10 Convention at Tropicana 
People are needed 7:30-10 PM Friday. It was decided that we would volunteer for Friday evening to 
bring snacks such as pretzels, potato chips, soft drinks, brownies, but alcohol will not be permitted this 
year. An email will be sent. We will split this activity with the East Side Optimist. 
 
Correspondence 
   A thank you card was received from Tina Gibbs. 
   Easter Seals requested donations. 
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Program 
Our own member, Dr. John Bender, spoke on his experiences being drafted into the military.  Born in 
Cleveland in 1922  and growing up during the depression, no one had money for college. Dr. B reported 
that he was not a top student but became interested in medical school because his brother had muscular 
dystrophy.  
  The Battle of the Bulge put fear into all Americans and when John started medical school at age 23, he 
and the other 79 men in his class were all drafted. All doctors had the rank of private first class with $80/
month pay. 
   After 4 years of medical school, 1 year of internship, a 2 year residency, and 3 years of urology study, 
Dr. Bender was drafted for the Korean War. 
Infantry training for 3 1/2 months at Camp Pickett in West Virginia replaced 1 month of medical training. 
He also spent time in the desert. He encountered bedbugs, a tarantula, ants that attack, an armadillo, and 
ticks. 
In Korea, he quickly diagnosed a soldier with meningitis who was transported out so the other 1000 men 
in the unit stayed healthy. But, Dr. Bender was recruited as a urologist for a prison camp and will       
continue his discussion at a later meeting complete with personal photos. You won’t want to miss it!! 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:05 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Sally Olson  
  
 
 

“Optimist OPTICS” - continued 


